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12/03/07 
 

This communication is prepared as part of the Timely Warning 
requirement of the Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security 
Policy and Crime Statistics Act of 1990. This federal law requires a 
general communication to the campus community of all crimes 
reported to campus or local police departments that may pose a 
threat to the campus community. Such reports shall be provided to 
students and employees in a manner that is timely and that may aid in 
the prevention of similar occurrences. 
 
The Millersville Borough Police have forwarded a report to the 
University Police describing a strong arm robbery which reportedly 
took place early AM on 1 December 2007 in the area of Hillview 
Avenue and South Duke Street. 
 
According to the information received by the University Police a 24 
year old visitor to the area was confronted by a white male in his early 
20’s, approximately 6 foot tall, wearing a gray hooded sweatshirt and 
jeans, who demanded money. The victim turned his wallet over to the 
perpetrator and was not injured. The wallet was recovered in the area 
minus the cash. 
 
The incident is under investigation by the Millersville Borough Police 
Department, Detective Sgt. Howard Bauman. Anyone who may have 
witnessed the incident or observed the suspect running north on 
South Duke street at approximately 0025 hrs on 1 December is urged 
to contact the Borough Police at 872.4657. 
 
Members of the campus community are urged to take normal 
personal safety precautions. Walk in groups, or if you must walk 
alone on campus contact the escort service from 11:00 PM through 
7:00 AM. Keep your room and vehicle doors locked, and report all 
unescorted visitors in the residence halls. 


